
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, November 11, 1920. 
 
The adjourned meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction was called to order at 9.30 A.M. with Mayor Cherrington 
in the chair, Commissioners present Cherrington, Garber, 
Blackstone, Whittaker, City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the license of T. Matsubura at 209 Colo. Ave. 
covering three pool tables & cigarettes for the balance of the 
year 1920 be transferred to N. Nagaki at the same address, Motion 
carried. 
 
A petition signed by business men and tax payers requesting the 

City Council to purchase a Triple Combination Pumping, Chemical, 
and Hose Car, 750 Gallons Capacity from the American LaFrance 
fire apperates Co. at a cost of $12,500.00. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Cherrington, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, the Commissioner of Finance & Supplies communicate by 
wire with Julius Pearse Fire Dept. Supply Co. to come over and 
close contract for same, the motion being put upon call of roll 
the Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber yea, 
Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voting yea the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read, 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
Be it RESOLVED, by the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado, that for the purpose of defraying the 
necessary expenses and liabilities of the said City of Grand 
Junction for the next fiscal year beginning January 1, 1921 and 
ending December 31, 1921, there shall be and hereby is levied and 
assessed upon all the taxable property situated within the 
corporate limits of the City of Grand Junction, both real and 
personal, the following amounts for Special and General taxes to-
wit: 
 
First. For the purpose of defraying the expenses and maintenance 
of the free Public Library, a tax of Four-tenths of one mill on 

each dollar of property so assessed or to be assessed. 
 
Second. For the purpose of defraying the necessary expenses and 
liabilities of the said City of Grand Junction, and for the 
payment of interest on outstanding bonds and for the payment of a 
portion of the bonded indebtedness of said City a tax of Fourteen 
and Six tenths (14.6) mills on each dollar of said property so 
assessed or to be assessed; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the Act. City Clerk be and he is hereby authorized 
and instructed to Certify to the foregoing levy to the County 



Clerk and Recorder and also to the County Assessor of Mesa 

County, Colorado, as required by the Statutes of the State of 
Colorado, and as provided also by the Charter of the City of 
Grand Junction. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, that the RESOLUTION as read be passed and adopted, 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted 
as follows, Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Blackstone yea, 
Whittaker yea, all the Commissioners voting yea the motion was 
declaired carried and the resolution adopted. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting it was 
moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, that was adjourn, till Saturday Nov. 13
th
 the motion 

carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ J. F. Whittaker 
Act. City Clerk. 
 


